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June 18th 2023                           External Solemnity of  the Sacred Heart 

Clergy & Staff 

Institute Superiors  

Msgr. R. Michael Schmitz, S.T.D., J.C.D. 
Vicar General of  the Institute   

Reverend Canon Matthew Talarico 
Provincial Superior  
 
Church Staff 

Reverend Canon Francis X. Altiere IV 
Pastor & Rector  

Dr. Samuel Schmitt 
Director of  Sacred Music & Organist 
samuel.schmitt@carlschmitt.org 

Mrs. Laurie Furey 
Office Manager 
stscyrilandmethodius@institute-christ-king.org 

Mass Times 
Sunday:           8:30 a.m. Low Mass 
                10:15 a.m. High Mass 
Monday-Saturday:   7:45 a.m. Low Mass 
Holy Days:          please consult the bulletin 

Confessions  
30 minutes before Mass every day (Sundays 
before both Masses) & First Fridays from 
5:15 to 5:45 p.m. (during Adoration) 

Devotions 
Every Thursday: Holy Hour at 6:00 p.m. 
First Friday: Additional Mass at 6:00 
p.m., preceded by Adoration of  the 
Blessed Sacrament beginning at 5:00 p.m. 
First Saturday: After Mass, Adoration 
with Holy Rosary, 15-minute meditation & 
Benediction of  the Blessed Sacrament 



Masses this Week  
 
 

 

Sunday, June 18th 
 EXTERNAL SOLEMNITY  
OF THE SACRED HEART 
8:30 a.m. - Canon Altiere 

requested by Louis Alanz & Sara Kinani 
10:15 a.m. - Pro Populo 

 

Monday, June 19th 
Saint Juliana Falconieri 

7:45 a.m. - Maud Joseph  
requested by Maud Joseph 

 

Tuesday, June 20th 
Mass of the Sacred Heart 

7:45 a.m. -  John & Ethel Kashulon  
requested by the Kashulon Foundation 

 

Wednesday, June 21st 
Saint Aloysius Gonzaga 

7:45 a.m. - Mr. & Mrs. Nabil Alanz & Family  
requested by Sara Kinani & Louis Alanz 

 

Thursday, June 22nd 
Saint Paulinus of Nola 

7:45 a.m. - Ken Ross Family, living & deceased  
requested by Paul McMahon 

 

Friday, June 23rd 
Vigil of Saint John the Baptist 

7:45 a.m. - Deceased members of the Isabel Family 
requested by Daniel & Emma Isabel  

 

Saturday, June 24th 
Nativity of Saint John the Baptist 

7:45 a.m. - Zach Fagan 
requested by Alex Fagan 

 

Sunday, June 25th 
FOURTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

8:30 a.m. - Pro Populo 
10:15 a.m. -  Rev’d Father Edward Warnken  

requested by Mario & Maureen Ciardiello 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Upcoming Events 

 
June: Month of the Sacred Heart 
The month of June is dedicated in a particular way 
to the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus. A special shrine 
is set up in church for your personal devotions. 
 
Please note that Sunday Vespers and Thursday Holy 
Hours are currently not being held during the summer 
months. Thursday Holy Hour will resume later in July 
when we receive our summer seminarian. 
 
Sunday, June 18th 
Visit of Monsignor Wach to our parish  
It has been several years since the founder of the Institute 
of Christ the King has been able to visit our parish, so 
please plan to attend the festive reception after Mass! 
* Annual Collection for the Institute’s Sisters * 
 
June 20th to July 15th 
A server will be needed for daily Mass during the 
period when we have no seminarian here 
 
Wednesday, July 5th 
Ordination of Abbé McKown as a deacon at the 
Institute’s church in Florence, Italy 
 
Friday, July 7th 
FEAST OF SAINTS CYRIL & METHODIUS 
Plenary indulgence for our patronal feast 
High Mass at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Sunday, July 16th 
COMMEM. OF OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL 
Enrollment in the Brown Scapular after Masses 
 
Tuesday, August 15th 
ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY 
{holy day of obligation} 
Low Mass at 7:45 a.m.  
High Mass & Blessing of Herbs at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Sunday, August 20th 
Annual parish picnic at Old Mine Park (Trumbull) 
More details to follow 
 
August 27th to September 2nd 
Canon will be away attending the Institute’s annual 
general Chapter meeting at the motherhouse in 
Gricigliano, Italy 
 



  
A special gift from the Sacred Heart! 

 

With profound gratitude to Almighty God, the Institute of Christ the King is pleased to announce the 
acquisition of a large property in southeastern Wisconsin which will serve the spiritual needs of all our 
members and especially of you, the faithful. 
 
Seated on over 100 acres in the charming town of Burlington, this former Franciscan friary boasts 70 
rooms and a large chapel capable of holding 300 people, as well as a refectory, several conference rooms, 
and an auditorium. Its idyllic fields and woods border the Fox River, with several other bodies of water 
nearby, including Lake Geneva. The town of Burlington is conveniently located one hour north of 
Chicago O’Hare airport and 30 minutes south of Milwaukee, and is thus within a day’s drive of all our 
apostolates in the central United States. 
 
The Institute will prepare this property to be used year-round for a number of activities central to our 
mission, especially youth camps and spiritual retreats. The Institute also has houses in France, Germany, 
and Switzerland which offer retreats according to the spirituality of St. Francis de Sales. Our intention is 
that it should serve in particular the needs of our international lay society, the Society of the Sacred 
Heart. With this purpose in mind, it will be known henceforth as Sacred Heart Retreat Center. 
 
First constructed in 1931 and expanded with 
an additional north wing in 1952, the friary 
building is on the National Register of 
Historic Places and was once a popular place 
of pilgrimage. Thorough inspections have 
revealed the building to be in very good 
condition. It is our hope that, with a generous 
response from our faithful, Sacred Heart 
Retreat Center will open its doors after 
several months of renovations. 
 
This great development in the history of the 
American Province is the fruit of over three 
years of fervent prayer and diligent research. The Institute is very grateful to His Excellency, the Most 
Reverend Jerome Listecki, Archbishop of Milwaukee, for his blessing on this property acquisition which 
will now complement our 15 years of service at St. Stanislaus Oratory in Milwaukee. 
 
We ask for your prayers as we embark on this bold endeavor in the service of Christ our King and High 
Priest, and we look forward to sharing with you in the coming weeks the ways that you can help. 

 
 Monsignor Gilles Wach, the founder and prior general of  the Institute of  Christ the King, is 

visiting our parish today to celebrate Solemn Mass for the external Solemnity of  the Sacred 
Heart. This is Monsignor’s first visit since the establishment of  the Oratory in 2017. On the 
civil holiday when we show our appreciation to our human fathers, it is also very fitting that 

we have this opportunity to show our appreciation to Monsignor Wach for his spiritual 
fatherhood of  our Oratory and all the Institute’s apostolates. Even if  you are attending the 

Low Mass this morning, we hope you will all plan to attend the festive reception with 
Monsignor Wach after the Solemn Mass. We look forward to seeing you there! 

WELCOME, MONSIGNOR WACH! Sunday, June 18th at 10:15 a.m. 



June 18th 2023                        External Solemnity of  the Sacred Heart 

We welcome you today to Saints Cyril and Methodius Oratory! 

If this is your first time here, we look forward to meeting you. We hope you will be able to join us today for 
our special reception with Monsignor Wach, the founder of the Institute of Christ the King. If you are 
interested in registering as a parishioner, forms are available at both entrances. 

Holy Mass every day and all the sacraments at Saints Cyril & Methodius Oratory are celebrated in the 
traditional Latin Rite. This form of worship, which developed many centuries ago, is a priceless treasure of 
our Catholic faith. On Sundays and feasts, there are handouts containing English translations of the Propers 
(the prayers and readings proper to the day). If you are unfamiliar with the traditional Latin Mass, please do 
not hesitate to approach the clergy of the Oratory with any questions you may have. The pastoral care of 
the Oratory has been entrusted by the Bishop of Bridgeport to the clergy of the Institute of Christ the King, 
a Catholic priestly society founded in 1990 and currently ministering in dioceses across the United States, 
Europe and Africa. 

Holy communion may be received by practicing Catholics in the state of grace. In the traditional Roman 
Rite, holy communion is received kneeling at the communion rail (unless you are impaired from doing so) 
and directly on the tongue. The mouth should be open with the tongue slightly extended. You do not reply 
when the priest places the host in your mouth. The sacrament of confession is available every day 30 
minutes before the start of Mass (ending approximately 5 minutes before Mass begins). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADORERS OF THE ROYAL HEART 

Today there will be our special annual 
collection for the Adorers of  the Royal 
Heart of  Jesus, the Institute’s feminine 
branch. The Adorers are contemplative 
sisters who support our priests in their 

work through prayer and adoration. 
Your support helps the Sisters to accept 
the many new vocations whom Divine 

Providence continues to send. 

ONE IN CHRIST – 2023 BISHOP’S APPEAL  

Saints Cyril and Methodius Parish  

Progress as of June 16th 

ABA Goal:  $11,000.00  

Total Pledged:  $11,715 (107%)  

Donors to Date:  33 Donors  

 
To make a gift, or for more information, 

please visit us at 2023 BishopsAppeal.org, 
call (203) 416-1470 or scan with your phone. 

 Thank you to all the volunteers who 
helped prepare for Monsignor’s visit to 
our parish! Your generosity with your 

time is very much appreciated. 


